Minutes of the PACT Meeting held at Hurworth Grange on 1st May 2014

The meeting was Chaired by Tony Winnett – Chairman HPC

Attended by :-

Tony Needham, Peter Foster, Jean Peacock, Margaret Williams, Jeff Kemp, John Howard, Val Hughes, Peter Allan, PC Foley and PCSO John Angus, plus six members of the public.

Apologies from :-

Ian Holme, Norma Kyle.

The **Police Report** was given by PCSO Angus

There were no crimes in the month of April 2014.

There was one anti-social incident, associated with the Youth Club.

John Howard reported that he was aware of a van break in on the Grange Estate. Apparently this was not reported.

Tony Needham reported an incident at Priory Hurworth House School, when one youth left without permission.

John Howard stated that there are still parking problems at the Primary School. The double yellow lines have not yet been installed.

Peter Foster reported that a four-wheel drive vehicle regularly parks on the pavement at the Comprehensive School.

Members of the public reported that there are many instances of speeding on Neasham Road. This is an ongoing problem, with a long history, and the police agreed to raise the subject again, to see whether some remedy is available.

It was agreed that a letter would be sent to Ron Hogg, stressing the residents concern about speeding traffic on Neasham Road. **Action : Parish Clerk**

Speedwatch

John Angus reported that the traffic had been well disciplined during April. 25 vehicles had been monitored, 6 of which were slightly over the limit.

Priorites:-

Speeding and Parking are still the main priorities for Hurworth Parish.